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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY
 14th June, 2010 AT 7.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

06/10/1 

Present:


Councillors Ms. P. Hutchings (Chair), Mr. A. Lees, and Mr. E. Roberts.




Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.



Also in attendance:



T&W Councillor Tracy Hope and Jas Sidhu, T&W Rights of Way Officer.



1 member of the public was present.  
06/10/2 

Apologies:

Apologies were received from Councillor Mrs. D. Goodman (Vice-Chair), T&W Councillors Jacqui  
Seymour and Terry Kiernan. The reason for Councillor Mrs. D. Goodman (Vice-Chair) absence was 
approved.
06/10/3a
Rights of Way:
Jas Sidhu outlined the following developments:

a. The landowner of Short Wood had agreed to the footpath being upgraded to a bridleway and this was now secured and protected.

b. Footpath 71 to the “Dairy Pit” is owned by SWLT and discussions are taking place for it to be upgraded to a bridleway.

c. Additional routes are being created by UK Coal and Veolia.

d. Agreement has been reached concerning the route at Lydebrook; gates would be improved as would the surface and sign posting.  The signage would be very specific to the route indicating that it was a Permissive Way.

e. T&W were prioritising the back log of modification orders which date back to 1986.  A modification order is the best route but a permissive route is available to the public as an alternative in some cases.
f. The proposed ROW map and display shelter are progressing and a draft will be sent to LWPC for consideration and changes, if desired, to be made.

g. A “walkers group” in Little Wenlock was required to walk the routes.

h. It was noted that some route numbers were duplicated and that there had also been boundary changes.  It was explained that a legal process was required to change the numbers and this will be done along with the modification orders and consolidation documents.

i. Maintenance work was to be carried out shortly on the RoWs in Little Wenlock which had been identified by Cllr. Debbie Goodman and Marilyn Pietroni.  This included work at Swan farm where the surface, gates and signage would be improved.

06/10/3b
Declarations of Interest:

None were made.
06/10/4
Minutes:

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th May 2010 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

06/10/5
Public Participation Session:


No member of the public raised any issues.

06/10/6
Rights of Way:
No further issues were raised or discussed following item 06/10/3a.

06/10/7
To respond to UK Coal Documents:
Cllr. Pat Hutchings had already responded to the Air Quality Management Plan and Cllr. Alan Lees stated that the Noise management Plan was acceptable.

It was resolved to write to Dave Coxill and thank him for his work on these plans and that they were acceptable to LWPC.

06/10/8
Affordable Housing:

A response to the Parish Council’s concerns and recommendations had been received from Fiona Stewart.
It was resolved to invite Fiona Stewart to the next Parish Council meeting on 12th July at 7.30 and place the item of Affordable Housing as item 4 on the agenda.

It was resolved that as Cllr. Alan Lees was attending a meeting on affordable housing on 16th June he would discuss the issues at the meeting with Fiona Stewart,

06/10/9
Parish Plan Survey:
a. Graphs of the responses had been created by Cllr. Debbie Goodman
but these would require reducing in size when published.

b. Cllr. Alan Lees had analysed the surveys on which there many useful comments from the community which will help to furnish the text for the Parish Plan.
c. It was resolved to examine and formulate ways forward.

06/10/10
Huntsman Pub:

The Clerk read out the letter from Peter Morris that is in the next edition of the Community Newsletter.

It was resolved to make any decisions on the development of The Huntsman once the plans had been received from T&W.

06/10/11
Web Site:
Cllr. Alan Lees reported that the update, including the addition for UK Coal and the Community Liaison Committee, had been completed and was “up and running”. He stated that the site will be updated once a month.

06/10/12
Emergency Plan:

It was resolved to purchase a mobile phone at a cost of £5.95 and to add £20 worth of call time.  It was resolved that Cllr. Alan Lees would purchase the phone and that it would be on the Orange network.
06/10/13
Quiet Lanes Project:

It was resolved to go ahead with the Quiet Lanes Project.

06/10/14
Bench Walk:

It was resolved that the Clerk would ask exactly which bench needed repair and that the Parish Council would then examine the bench and decide what to do at the next meeting.

06/10/15
Co-option of a Parish Councillor:

The Clerk reported that all the legal requirements had been met and that notices had been placed on the parish notice boards and an article would appear in the Community Newsletter.  The closing letters for letters of application was the 5th July.

It was resolved, that subject to there being applicants, the co-option decision would be made at the July meeting.

06/10/16
Community Newsletter:

The Clerk outlined the contents of the next issue.
Cllr. Alan Lees agreed to distribute the Community Newsletter to those houses normally serviced by Patrick Pietroni.

06/10/17
Clerk’s Report:

a. The Clerk reported that the Parish Council’s bid was not successful in obtaining a grant from the Aggregate Levy Sustainable Grant was not successful for planters at New Works as the project did not have wide enough community appeal across the whole sustainable agenda.

b. The Clerk had place a T&W notice regarding dog fouling by the churchyard in The Alley.

c. The Clerk reported that the external audit documents had been sent to Mazars.

d. The Clerk reported that the legal documents regarding the land owned by the LWPC (part of the playing field) had been lodged for registration with the Land Registry.  However there was a problem over easements regarding the path to the barn and this matter needed to be resolved.
06/10/18
Planters at New Works:

a. It was resolved to increase the number of planters to five and to place 2 slabs under the notice board.  Cllr. Pat Hutchings would discuss this with Steve Bloomfield who had given a quotation for their construction.

b. It was resolved to apply to the Huntington Lane Surface Mine Community Liaison Committee (HLSMCLC) for funding to cover the cost of the project.

06/10/19
Planning:

a. The Clerk reported that planning permission had been granted for the extension to Rose Cottage subject to a number of conditions.

b. The Clerk reported that Parish Councillors now had the right of audience at Planning Board meetings.

06/10/20
Coalmoor DPP Site:

a. Cllrs. Pat Hutchings and Alan Lees had visited the site and stated that top soil was to be placed on areas where there is coal on the surface and where there is clay.

b. Cllr. Ed Roberts expressed concern over the site and stated that it did not look like the “British countryside”.

06/10/21
Borough Liaison:

There was nothing to report.

06/10/22
Individual Councillor’s updates:

a. Cllr. Pat Hutchings reported that she was in the process of planting the verges on Wellington Road in three stages. Cllr. Debbie Goodman was planting the verges on Coalbrookdale Road.

It was resolved that grass seed and hazard tape should be purchased.

b. Cllr. Alan Lees stated that there had been concerns about potholes not being repaired and about the general state of the roads within the parish.
It was resolved that the Parish Council:

i. Would like to see a gateway structure tied in with the rumble strips on the approach to the village along Wellington Road.
ii. Would like to install its own larger speed indicator device if a grant was available from HLSMCLC.
iii. Was not in favour of speed humps nor chicanes following the results of the recent Parish Plan survey.

iv. Was in favour of extending the 30mph speed limit along Wellington Road so that a speed camera could be used.

v. Was in favour of a speed limit of 40mph on all the rural roads.

vi. Was in favour of the Quiet Lane Project (06/10/13).
vii. Would like to see a roundabout at the Forest Glen and suitable parking restrictions to make the area safer.

viii. Would like to see a mirror placed at the junction of Huntington Lane and Malthouse Bank to make the exit from Huntington Lane onto Malthouse Bank safer.

Cllr Ed Roberts stated that there are many accidents on the rural roads such as cars going into hedges, especially by the STWA water tank, and minor collisions e.g. on Willowmoor Bank, but they are never reported to the police.
c.   Cllr. Alan Lees reported that all the street lights had been given their own identification 
numbers but that there were a couple of queries.  He reported that we were awaiting the 
installation of the new LED lamp on Buildwas Lane. 

06/10/23
Finance:

a. It was resolved that a new bank mandate be signed and that any two of the following councillors can sign cheques: Cllrs. Hutchings, Goodman and Lees.

b. It was resolved that the deeds be returned to Barclays Bank once the Land Registry have finished with them and that Cllrs. Hutchings and Goodman sign the document security bags.
c. It was resolved to send a letter to Barclays Bank making it clear that the Parish Clerk was to have access to internet banking.

d. The following statement of accounts was received from the Clerk: Balance on the Community Account on 7th June was £4,579.16. This has been reconciled with the Bank Statement which shows a balance of £4,605.16 with two un-presented cheque to the value of £36.00.The balance on the Business Reserve Account is £ 5,783.32 having been credited with £0.72 interest   
e. The following accounts were approved for payment:

Donations as agreed in minute 05/10/13:
St. Lawrence Church PCC






£290

Samaritans








£80

Air Ambulance







£100

Hope House Children’s Hospice





£80

Severn Hospice







£80

E.ON


Maintenance Contract 2010/2011

£485.46

E.ON


Non Maintenance repairs


£50.31

K. Smith Contracting
Grass cutting etc



£408.25

J. Marcham


Clerk’s Salary




£191.82

HMC&E


PAYE





£47.96

J. Marcham


Expenses (mileage, postages, stationery etc.)
£379.12

Madeley Print Shop

Printing & web site



£114.91

Village Hall


Meeting in main hall re: Huntsman Pub

£11.00

Pat Hutchings

Items for verge planting



£27.44

E.ON


Number 31 Street lighting columns

£161.73

06/10/24
Date of the next meeting:
The date of the next meeting is Monday 12th July, 2010 at 7.00 pm when a T&W traffic manager will attend for the first half hour.
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